
  
 
 

2025 Summer Sport – Year 7 Term 1 Information Note 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parent/Guardian, 
 
Sport at Ryde Secondary College for students in Years 7-11 is conducted on a Tuesday afternoon between 12:30pm 
and 2:45pm. This is a mandatory component of your child’s education and your co-operation in ensuring that your child 
meets the requirements of attendance, participation and wearing correct sport uniform, would be appreciated. Students 
are expected to show courtesy at all times to staff, members of the public and participants in opposing teams. Students 
are required to care for venues and equipment used or hired. 
 
Your child will be participating in either a Grade Sport or Social Sport for each Term at Ryde Secondary College.  
 
Students are under teacher supervision at all times during sport and have a responsibility to be in full sports uniform and 
to behave appropriately at all times. 
 
 
 
Sport selections and payment procedures 
 
Grade Sport - Students who trial for Grade Sport must wait until the teams are finalised in Week 3 BEFORE THEY PAY 
THEIR FEES. All Grade Sports are at a cost of $300 for Year 7 for a season. A season consists of two terms of sport.  
All students who are selected in a Grade Team must pay their fees by the conclusion of Week 4.  Failure to do this will 
result in the student being moved to a non-paying sport.  If a student is unsuccessful in being selected in grade sport 
then they must see Mr Young in the PDHPE staffroom to choose an alternative sport for the Term. Students will be able 
to select a Grade sport to trial for at the beginning of the school year. 
 
 
 
Year 7 Social Sports 
 
Year 7 Social Sport will commence Tuesday 11 February 2025. Social sports will consist of paid and free sports in a 
variety of sports/activities and locations. Year 7 students who don’t wish to participate in a Grade Sport will have the 
opportunity to participate in a social sport. Sports and the costs will be published at the beginning of the school year.  
 
We aim to provide a variety of sporting opportunities for all students at Ryde Secondary College. Students will also have 
the opportunity to join numerous sporting clubs both before and after school. 
 
All sports fees will be invoiced and emailed to parents and are to be paid to the front office or online through rydesc-
h.schools.nsw.gov.au  All cheques must be made out to Ryde Secondary College. 
 
 

If there are any concerns in regard to sport or sports payments, please see Mr Young or Mr Bollard in the PDHPE 

staffroom or contact 9809 4894. 

 

 
 
Mrs Cassy Norris                       Mr Tim Bollard                        Mr Jayden Young 
Principal          PDHPE Head Teacher                         Sports Organiser 
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